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CHILDREN/Y P WITH A DISABILITY
ÅBolster Community/Autonomie
ÅNeurodiversity UK/Family Fund
ÅContact Helpful guide/Autism NI
ÅAutism Support Café/ Understanding your 

child with additional needs/RNIB
/IL[5w9bκ¸h¦bD t9ht[9Ω{ a9b¢![ I9![¢I
ÅOUR Generation app/Childline
ÅChild Brain Injury/Mindwise
ÅYoung Persons Mental Health Guide/Shout
ÅHow to Create a Healthy Routine
MENTAL HEALTH & WELLBEING
ÅNew Ways November 2023 Calendar
ÅLifeline/Self Help Guides/Find Help NI
ÅSelf-Harm & Mental Health Guide/Inspire
ÅTake 5/Inspire/Stress control course
ÅSelf-ŎŀǊŜκaǳƳΩǎ bƛƎƘǘ hǳǘ
ÅMinding Your Head/Helplines NI
Å²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ƛŘκ{ŀƳŀǊƛǘŀƴǎ
BEREAVEMENT
Å²ƛƴǎǘƻƴΩǎ ²ƛǎƘ
ÅCRUSE Helpline/Hope Again
BAME
ÅAccess to HSC Guidance/ESOL
ÅNINES ςNurse Led Clinic/Protect your Rights
ÅCYPSP Translation Hub 
ÅbŜǿ 5ƛŀōŜǘŜǎ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴκΨBolohΩ 
DOMESTIC & SEXUAL ABUSE
Å²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ƛŘκIŜƭǇƭƛƴŜǎ
ÅPSNI/The rainbow Project
ÅReal-life Experiences
DRUG & ALCOHOL SUPPORT/ADVICE
ÅDaisy/Helplines/ RAPID Bins
ÅPBNI/Ascert/Start 360
GOOD NEWS STORIES
Å Parents Plus ADHD Programme
COMMUNITY
ÅPolice Property Fund/Autumn Vaccines
ÅComKitOnline Platform
ÅBe wise about your energy
ÅMaking the most of your slow cooker
ÅThe TrussellTrust/Foodbanks
ÅSmall Grants Programmes
ÅPhone First

Family Support Hubs Newsletter
Welcome to Edition 5/ 2023 of the CYPSPFamily Support Hub Newsletter
providingadvice,support, resourcesand updatesasat 26October2023.

If you would like a serviceor information to be included in the next edition
of the newsletterpleasesenddetails to: cypsp@hscni.net
Hubsare continuing to work hard to provide vital support to children and
families. We have 29 Family Support Hubs in operation covering all of
Northern Irelandsince2013.

Hubsco-ordinate existingstatutory/community andvoluntary services:-
ÅTo improve access to early intervention family Support services by

matchingthe needsof referred familiesto family support providers.
ÅTo improve coordination of early intervention family support servicesby

creating a collaborative network of community, voluntary and statutory
providers.

ÅToimproveawarenessof early intervention family support services.
ÅTo assessthe level of unmet need for early intervention family support

servicesand inform the¢ǊǳǎǘΩǎCYPSPOutcomesGroups.

ForMore information or to makea referral visit
https://cypsp.hscni.net/family -support-hubs

Whereare the hubs?

Edition 5/2023                       October 2023

mailto:cypsp@hscni.net
https://cypsp.hscni.net/family-support-hubs
http://www.cypsp.hscni.net/family-support-hubs/2/


W
e

lc
o

m
e

Family Support Hubs Newsletter               Edition 5/2023                October 2023 

Bronwyn Campbell    
Regional Family Support 

Hub Co-ordinator

Hello All and welcome to another FSH Newsletter packed 
with useful information about services and events. I have 
always been clear that the biggest strength of the Hub 
Network is the partnerships and relationships between 
Hubs, their members and the families they support. The 
key element to these relationships is the Hub Coordinator. 
We are very fortunate to have 23 fabulous Coordinators 
across our 29 Hubs. Each Hub is slightly different to fit with 
the area and people it serves. In the coming editions of the 
newsletter we are going to showcase our Coordinators and 
their Hubs. Kicking us off we have SeánaConnor from the 
Fermanagh Hub hosted my Action for Children. Seánahas 
been with her Hub right from the beginning and continues 
to bring an energy and passion to her role that is truly 
inspiring. I hope you enjoy getting to know more about our 
Hubs and the people behind them.

https://www.ci-ni.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Halloween-1.pdf
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By SeánaConnor Fermanagh Hub Co-ordinator

How long have you been a Hub Coordinator?
I started working with Action for Children in July 2012 and my role at 
the time was to firstly develop 2 family support Hubs in Fermanagh 
and Omagh. Once we developed both Hubs I co-ordinated both hubs 
for a couple of years until we received additional funding for a 
separate Hub co-ordinator for Omagh due to demand and area 
covered for 1 person. I have been the Fermanagh Hub Co-ordinator  
for 11 years with Fermanagh Early Intervention Family Support Hub 
and absolutely love what I do.  We recently celebrated our 10th

anniversary in March 2023 with everyone in Enniskillen.

How did you come to be in post?
My experience and background had been working in Health and Social 
Care within the voluntary sector. I was very aware of the great work 
Action for Children were doing in the local area and their values were 
something I shared and was passionate about. I knew they not only 
supported families and young people locally but also their staff with 
families to help find the balance of family life and work. This was 
something I wanted for me and my own family.  I was excited to hear 
about the post from my manager, it was a new post and was perfect to 
develop with my degree in Community Development.  

What is the best part of your job?
The best part of my job has to be all the people that I feel lucky to 
have met and continue to meet. From the families that I have had the 
privilege to meet, who bravely choose us and reach out to share their 
personal stories and who trust in us to help them to access support 
they need.  These experiences inspire me and motivate me to continue 
to challenge the structural inequalities that I see.  My experience of 
working in the Hub has also inspired me to complete a MA in social 
policy that I am doing part time in University of Ulster in Belfast.
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Another amazing part of the job is being able to work alongside all the Hub Partners within the Statutory, voluntary and 
community sector who all work so hard and are passionate about the work they do. Without our Hub Partners support our 
Fermanagh Hub would simple not exist.

I feel very lucky also to have such a supportive team within Early Intervention Service that I have worked alongside for the last 
11 years. Each member of this team has unique skills and experience in different backgrounds which complement the work 
that we all do at early intervention.  I have developed great friendships over the years that I would not have if I had not been 
in this post.

²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ŀōƻǳǘ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ IǳōǎΚ 
I think sometimes people might think that the Hub is a large team of people - in fact within Fermanagh most of the Hub 
referrals are dealt with by myself. I co-ordinate the Family support hub which covers a large rural area-the whole county of 
Fermanagh. As a result, this means the role is very fast paced and involves a lot of juggling and working alongside lots of 
smaller community and voluntary partners to ensure that families can be signposted to the right local services.

Some additional funding means that I have some support now within the Hub but with increasing demands on the Hubs and 
referral rates rising year on year the role is very busy and the main challenge is to ensure people are directed to supports as 
quickly as possible. Another big part of the role is connecting Hub partners with each other to share information and  good 
practice and to prevent partners feeling isolated in a large rural area. This has been a very important part of my role and I am 
pleased to see the huge attendance at our monthly Hub meetings.

What makes your Hub special? 
For me I smile proudly as I answer this - our Fermanagh Hub Partners
of course. The Hub Partnerships that Fermanagh has developed
are special, one not to take for granted or to underestimate the 
presence of this Hub in a rural area that has many inequalities throughout 
the sectors. The skills, knowledge and experience they all have combined
in this hub is incredible - they help me to do my job. We are proud 
that Parental self-referrals were our top referrals in 2022-2023 so this 
means that we are all doing our job well when families feel safe to 
come and ask for help.
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What is the hardest part of your job? 
The hardest part of my job is trying to meet the demand and the high level of need presenting within the Fermanagh hub. At 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ǇƻǾŜǊǘȅΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƳŜ-based parenting support 
as huge need. Through the Hub I see that the families here in Fermanagh are not always able to access the same level of services 
that there are available in other areas of NI. I admit that this is a frustration for me as I want all families to be able toget the right 
help when they need it and not have their names added to lengthy waiting lists. I feel great empathy for parents who have taken 
the step to ask for support and there may not be the service available in Fermanagh to support them. When regional services do 
not reach Fermanagh, this puts more pressure on increasing waiting lists on existing services. I am passionate about raising these 
issues locally and always want to advocate for the needs of people in Fermanagh to try to address the rural inequalities thatare 
evident.

What would you say to anyone who is anxious about 
contacting their local FSH for support? 
I would say lift the phone and take the first step, we are 
there for you and if we are not the right people to help we 
will certainly signpost you to someone who can help. We 
are only a phone call away or an email away whatever you 
feel comfortable doing. If your family has a support worker 
or another professional known to your family, it is ok to ask 
them to call in and enquire on your behalf to discuss your 
families needs. 

What do you like to do outside when your not working?
I enjoy spending time with my family and friends as much 
as possible. My kids are turning 18 and 16 soon so my 
ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘΦ ²Ŝ ŜƴƧƻȅ 
doing simple things together like walks with our dogs, 
ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ƳƻǾƛŜ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǳǇΩǎ  ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ 
our working patterns. I am good at booking great deals and 
enjoy travelling with my family having a bit of fun, trying 
new experiences together and importantly living in the 
moment and making memories together.
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Our Cost of Living Crisis resource provides details of targeted 
resources & support for families & children struggling with the 
current cost of living crisis.Please let us know of any 
initiatives that you have running/planned or you are aware of, 
which are aimed at helping support families and children 
struggling with the current cost of living crisis so that we can 
promote in our Cost of Living Resource.
Download Cost of Living Resource
If you would like to include info on your service, please email 
cypsp@hscni.net

https://cypsp.hscni.net/youth-wellness-web/
https://cypsp.hscni.net/translation-hub/
https://cypsp.hscni.net/cost-of-living-resource/
https://cypsp.hscni.net/download/390/lpg/39049/cost-of-living-crisis-resource.pdf
mailto:cypsp@hscni.net
https://tinyurl.com/4cev29vv
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hǳǊ .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ϧ ¸ƻǳƴƎ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ  
Resource Pack is out now!
It includes useful resources & information on exam results, 
return to school, looking after your mental health, disability, 
play ideas, colouring activities and recipes.
Download at: https://cypsp.hscni.net/download/426/cyp-
resource-pack/41338/cyp-resource-pack-august-2023.pdf
(Note: Newsletter will download directly to your device.Look out 
for the pop-up box and click on open file when it appears).

Resources and activities are free and in the public domain.
Please feel free to share with your contacts and those who 
you think would find it useful.

https://www.familysupportni.gov.uk/
https://cypsp.hscni.net/download/426/cyp-resource-pack/41338/cyp-resource-pack-august-2023.pdf
https://cypsp.hscni.net/evidence-based-parenting-programme-availability-southern-trust-sept-23-june-24/


P
A

R
E

N
T

S
/C

A
R

E
R

S

Family Support Hubs Newsletter               Edition 5/2023                 October 2023 

!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9I². CǊŀƳŜǿƻǊƪ {ttD ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƭƛǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
support of the National iThriveCentre to facilitate a number of information and engagement events this autumn.
These events are to inform key stakeholders about the concepts of using the Thrive system change model to help 
understand their role and the language used in and across EHWB services. It will help understand how to support 
children and young people with mental health, neurodiverseor neurodevelopmental needs.
The online sessions will allow for an introduction and Q&A session. The face to face events will bring everyone together 
to have a facilitated conversation about language their role and responsibility what they believe others do how best to 
support children and meet their needs how we can best work together.
There is capacity for about 120 at each online session and about 80 at each live event.
For information here is a list of the dates we are planning to have iThriveinformation events and workshops.
Please see below confirmed dates/times for the virtual iThriveevents:
25th October 11.30am ς1pm
26th October 11.30am ς1pm 
7th November 12.00pm ς1.30pm please note that information event will have an EHWB in Education specific theme 
9th November 11.30am ς1pm
Registration link iThriveonline
Also please see below confirmed Face to Facedates/times;
13th November 10am ς4pm; Antrim/Ballymena, (NHSCT)
14th November 10am ς4pm; Derry/Londonderry (WHSCT)
4th December 10am ς4pm; Dungannon(SHSCT)
5th December 10am ς4pm; Lisburn (BHSCT/SEHSCT)
Registration live events

https://cypsp.hscni.net/engagement-events-for-ehwb-childrens-team/
https://cypsp.hscni.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Registration-link-added-iThrive-online.pdf
https://cypsp.hscni.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Registration-Live-events.pdf
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https://tinyurl.com/YourJourneyGuide





























































































